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faith community  

of 
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May we be “of one heart 
and soul” (Acts 4:32) in 
love for one another and 

in praise of Christ. 
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UPCOMING EVENTS!!! 
 

 Mission 4/1 Earth begins Monday April 1 - Monday, May 20.  See 

page 2 for more information. 

 Church Council meeting - April 10 at 5:00 p.m.   

 Confirmation meets on April 10 and 24 at 4:00 p.m. 

 Scrapbooking at UCC 3 - 11 p.m. Contact Jane Peterson for more in-

formation. 

 OGHS – One Great Hour of Sharing offering will be taken & dedicated 

 on April 14. 

 “Kidz for Food” –  A church family event, Sunday April 14 from 12 – 2 

p.m. at Courtland Community Center.  Free pizza for lunch.  Sign up on 

the sheet in the Fellowship Hall if you are interested in participating. 

 Earth Day/Integrity of Creation Sunday will be celebrated on April 

 21. 

 Oak Terrace Volunteer Luncheon at UCC April 23 at 12:00 p.m.  

 April 28 - Pulpit Supply Pastor will be Rev. Tim Berg. 
 

 Worship time will change to 9:00 a.m. beginning Sunday, May 5 

with Fellowship Hour and Sunday School beginning about 10:00 a.m. 

 Sunday, May 5 - Singing Friends Concert at Gaylord UCC 2:00 p.m. 

followed by refreshments. See page 5 for more information. 

 Delegates are needed to attend the 51st MN Conference UCC  

 Annual Meeting at College of St. Ben’s in St. Joseph, MN, June 7-9,

 2013. The theme this year is: “Behold, I am doing a new thing!” If  

 you are interested in attending contact Pastor Hank or Pauline Marlinski. 
 Expenses can be covered for any/all of the meeting. Child care/activities 

 available.  
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Ushers: Chip Wolverton, Cole, Ryan 

   Bill Cowell 

Greeters:      Denise and Jaci Tourtellott  

             4-7, 4-14  

                        Paul and Donna Wagenius 

          4-21, 4-28 

Acolyte:          Ryan Wolverton  

______________________________________ 

Fellowship Hour: 
 

April 7 .......................................................... open 

April 14 ........................................................ open 

April 21 ........................................................ open 

April 28 ........................................................ open 

             

  Lectionary Readings for the Month of April 

April 7, 2013:  Second Sunday of Easter. Acts 5:27-

32, Ps 150,  Rev. 1:4-8, John 206:19-31.  UCC Theme: 

Resurrection Witness. 

April 14, 2013: Third Sunday of Easter. Acts 9:1-6, 

Psalm 30, Rev. 5:11-142,  John 21:1-19.  UCC Theme: 

The Way Forward.  

April 21, 2013:  Integrity of Creation Sunday. Acts 

9:36-43, Ps 234, Rev. 7:9-17, John 10:22-30. UCC 

Theme: Life-giving Acts.  

April 28, 2013: Fifth Sunday of Easter 

Acts 11:1-18, Ps 148, Rev. 21:1-6, John 13:31-35. 

UCC Theme: Imagine. 

 

Among those who were lifted up in prayer this 

past month:  Jean Feehan recovering from hip surgery, 

those who have been ill, are homebound and those at 

Oak Terrace. 

Pray for: Brit Keithahn, Alex Thoele, Mark Thoele, 

May and Raymond Ysasaga, Sam von Wald (Stacy 

Pauly’s nephew), and others serving in the military. 
 

Our sympathy and prayers go to Frieda and Cal 

Schrupp on the passing of Frieda’s sister, Elma Hoppe, 

on March 21. 

 

Thank You for the cards, prayers and telephone calls 

on the passing of my sister Elma Hoppe.  God Bless 

you all.  Frieda and Calvin Schrupp. 

Mission 4/1 Earth 

What is Mission 4/1 Earth?  ONE UNITED 

CHURCH on a shared resurrection witness for Planet 

Earth during 50 great days of greening up, powering 

down and shouting out for the environment! That’s 

Mission 4/1 Earth! 

“Mission 4/1 Earth: 50 Great Days” is about living 

boldly Jesus’ let-your-light-shine proclamation 

in the Sermon on the Mount: “That they may see your 

good works!” It is an opportunity to live out our faith –– 

in unity, as one church –– for the sake of our fragile 

planet Earth. 

Launching on Easter Monday, April 1, 2013, and 

continuing through the 50 days of Eastertide, 

UCC congregations and others will join together in a 

shared mission campaign to: 
 

 Collectively offer more than ONE MILLION 

HOURS of engaged earth care, including: 

 clean up, advocacy, education, and behavioral 

 changes that will impact the environment. 

 Collectively plant more than 100,000 TREES 

locally and globally in partnership with the 

 National Arbor Day Foundation and the UCC’s 

 denominational partners around the world. 

 Collectively write/send more than 100,000 letters on 

environmental concerns to elected officials and 

local and national newspapers. 
 

Mission 4/1 Earth links together four significant events: 

Easter, Earth Day (April 22), Arbor Day (April 26) and 

Pentecost (May 19 to inspire and aspire to what we can 

accomplish as ONE CHURCH. 
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Birth is a beginning 

And death a destination. 

And life is a journey: 

From childhood to maturity 

And youth to age; 

From innocence to awareness 

And ignorance to knowing; 

From foolishness to discretion 

And then, perhaps, to wisdom; 

From weakness to strength 

Or strength to weakness – 

And, often, back again; 

From health to sickness 

And back, we pray, to health again; 

From offense to forgiveness, 

From loneliness to love, 

From joy to gratitude, 

From pain to compassion, 

And grief to understanding – 

From fear to faith; 

From defeat to defeat to defeat – 

Until, looking backward or ahead, 

We see that victory lies 

Not at some high place along the way, 

But in having made the journey, stage by stage, 

A sacred pilgrimage. 

Birth is a beginning 

And death a destination. 

And life is a journey, 

A sacred pilgrimage – 

To life everlasting.             - Jewish Prayer Book          

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

As we contemplate the gift of new creation 

and Christ’s resurrection, we are mindful of 

the ebb and flow of our lives.  May this read-

ing from the Jewish Tradition bring sacred 

awareness of our journey to God. 
 

 

An outreach program will be starting on Thursday, 

April 4th at noon at the Prairie House.  I will be host-

ing “Pepsi with the Pastor” every Thursday in April 

from 12 - 1:00 p.m. Please consider joining me. These 

will be casual lunchtime get-togethers, with an invita-

tion to share some “faith conversation.”  Please sign 

up on the sheet in the Fellowship Hall and pick up 

a handout for our first get-together. 

 

 

⇒ Check out the Pilgrim Point Camp sign-up sheet 

on the table in the Fellowship Hall or contact the 

Church office so you can reserve a summer camp!  

 

                In the Spirit of Easter, 

                            Pastor Hank 

 

 

“No matter who you are or where you are  on 

life’s journey, you are welcome here”                                                    

                   

     

 

 

 

     

 

 

Pastor Hank plans to have office hours or be visiting during the week on Wednesdays 

from 1:00p.m. to 4:30p.m., Thursdays from 9a.m. – 12p.m. and 1-4:30p.m. and Friday 

afternoons as needed.   If you need to reach him call the church office 237-2595 or 

New Ulm UCC at 507-354-4242 or his cell 507-217-9848.   
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      COUNCIL PRESIDENTS NOTES 

Happy Spring!  At least, we can hope Spring 
ƛǎ ŀŎǘǳŀƭƭȅ ƻƴ ƛǘǎ ǿŀȅΣ ƴƻǿ ǘƘŀǘ ƛǘΩǎ !ǇǊƛƭΗ 

 

Our congregation continues to work to promote the 

Gaylord UCC as a church with ideas and projects.  

Our Food Shelf Fundraiser featuring Dennis Warner 

and “Beads on One String” was once again a success-

ful church-wide effort.  Thank you to all the bakers, 

cooks, greeters, donors, cleaners, set-up and take-

down crews, etc.  A special thanks to Liz Reishus and 

the Girls Scouts for their beading projects.  Working 

together, we raised almost $700 for the Sibley County 

FoodShare! 

I’ve heard good comments from the congregation, 

Oak Terrace personnel, and from the community at 

large about the Lenten Suppers at Oak Terrace.  

Thanks to all who helped get us out of our comfort 

zone and try something new.  Hope you all enjoyed 

the food, fellowship and faith – meeting new people in 

a new setting.   

Another outreach program will be starting on Thurs-

day, April 4th at noon at the Prairie House.  Pastor 

Hank will be hosting ñPepsi with the Pastor.ò  Please 

consider joining him.  These are casual lunchtime get-

togethers every Thursday in April.  Let’s look at this 

as another way to put the UCC out in the public eye 

and provide an opportunity for people to get to know 

us and our faith. 

As we start our second quarter of 2013, I hope all the 

boards and committee heads are finding time to meet 

regularly with their new members, planning ahead and 

getting everyone involved.  As a reminder, church 

council board reports are due Wednesday, April 3rd so 

we can prepare for our council meeting the next week.  

 Church Council will be meeting at  

5:00 p.m. on April 10th. 
 

Pauline Marlinski, Council President 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

LENTEN SERVICES 2013 
 

The six weeks of Lent are spent in reflection and an-

ticipation.  This Lenten Season we were blessed to 

share our experience with residents/members at Oak 

Terrace. 
 

Our Wednesday evening Lenten suppers were pre-

pared and served by various church boards or commit-

tees.  It required a bit more effort to transport the food 

to Oak Terrace, but it was well worth it.  Kathy Wiste, 

Activities Director, was instrumental in helping things 

go smoothly. 
 

Oak Terrace residents who signed up shared the meal 

and service in their chapel each week.  Our church 

members who served provided a variety of delicious 

meals and seemed to enjoy the change in location and 

attendance. 
 

There may have been a sense of trepidation for some 

of our members when the idea was first considered.  

This was an opportunity for outreach to our Oak Ter-

race members and friends, and there were at least six 

who regularly attended.  They all expressed apprecia-

tion for being able to participate and to those who pre-

pared meals, served or led the worship or music en-

joyed spending time with our Oak Terrace friends. 
 

We were provided an opportunity to stretch our 

boundaries, to think outside the box, to act…We did, 

and it was a wonderful success! 
 

In reflecting on this Lenten Season, our energy and 

efforts were appreciated by Oak Terrace residents.  In 

anticipation of our next Lenten Season, I hope we do 

this again!     Submitted by Gail Estenson, Deacon. 

~  ~  ~  ~  ~  
 

 

Pilgrim Point Camp 2013 
 

“Get to the Point - A place to meet Jesus!” 

Mark your calendar for these scheduled Camps  

and Retreats at Pilgrim Point Camp: 

 - Spring Middle School CYE 2013 | May 17-19   

 “God is Still Speaking, Part II” with Keynoter, 

 Dakota Road. 

 - Middle School Camp 2013 | July 21-26. 

 - Senior High Camp 2013 | July 28-August 3. 

 - July Family Camp | July 14-19, 2013 
  

 Scholarship money is available to help pay for 

camp.  Check out the signup sheets and informa-

tion on table in the Fellowship Hall. 



 

 

Update from the Mission Board 

We would like to thank everyone who donated and 

helped with the Sibley County Food Shelf fund raiser 

that the church did on March 3rd.  We also took 30 

lbs of food to the food shelf. Thank you to those who 

have been filling our grocery cart.   

We have collected $587.00 from our Lenten Services  

offerings thru the month of February so far.  We can-

not thank you enough for your generous gifts as it 

goes towards our scholarships. 

On April 14 our From the Heart Offering is for One 

Great Hour of Sharing.  We will have envelopes 

available in the April 7th and 14th bulletins.  Lives are 

literally changed in 138 countries daily.  Your sup-

port provides clean water, food, medicines, shelter, 

healthcare and education as well as responds to dis-

asters in both the US and internationally. 

“God is able to provide you with every blessing in 

abundance, so that by always having enough of eve-

rything, you may share abundantly in every good 

work.” 

 

     

 

 

 

 

    Sharing Resources  -  Changing Lives 

 

 

Women’s Fellowship will meet at 12:00 p.m. on 

Monday, April 8 in the Fireside Room to plan our 

Spring Trip.  Bring your lunch and join us! 

Priscilla Circle will meet on Thursday, April 18 

at 2:00 p.m. in the Fireside Room. Ruby Keller 

will serve lunch.  We will discuss a spring trip. 

                      Come join us. 

 

 

Easter Glimpses 

On April 13, 1941 youth from the Gaylord and Win-

throp Congregational Churches conducted the first 

Easter Sunrise Service and served the first Easter 

Breakfast under the guidance of Rev. and Mrs. Harry 

Kuhnert, who were serving both churches at that 

time.  Youth from the Gaylord Church led the devo-

tions. Commencement of the service was announced 

by trumpeter Malcolm MacKenzie.  Other Gaylord 

youth participating in the service were Helen Olson, 

Mavis Kracht, Don Merkel, Elaine Johnson, Zane 

Johnson and Marilyn Beatty.  The Winthrop youth 

served the breakfast and the cost was 15 cents.  This 

will be the 72nd Anniversary of our young people’s 

participation in a very important church tradition.  

Remember to thank them. 

      Submitted by Gloria Sinell, Archives Committee 

 

 

 

Thank you to those who participated in the Last 

Supper Tableau on Palm Sunday as the disciples 

told us the story of their ministry and relation-

ship that each one had with our Lord. 

Thanks to: Beth Wilson, Michelle Exsted, Jane  

Peterson, Kevin Thies, Jan Walsh, Liz Reishus,  

Sam Thies, Gail Estenson, Shannon Hruska,  

Paul Wagenius, Cole Bruhn, Chip Wolverton  

and Pastor Hank. 
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On Sunday, March 3rd, we had a special service fea-

turing singer/songwriter Dennis Warner. He brought 

us his message of connectedness with his song turned 

book, "Beads On One String." We invited our Latino 

neighbors to join us for service. Our thanks to Shan-

non Hruska for providing English to Spanish transla-

tion and taking a lead role in the service. 

After the service, Girls Scout Troop 33164 (fifth grad-

ers) led a bead activity. Guests and members made 

beaded bracelets of plastic beads and made a large pa-

per beaded string, which now hangs on the bulletin 

board. 

We invited the wider community to join us for a soup 

& chili luncheon. 

A free-will donation was collected to donate to the 

Sibley County Food Shelf. Our thanks also to our 

friends and members who prepared soups & chili and 

lots of sweet desserts. A special thanks to the women 

who brought their traditional Mexican-American bean 

soup.  Together, we raised about $700. Praise the 

One from Whom All Blessings and Goodness Flow! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Wider Community News: 

Oak Terrace Health Care Center invites you to 

attend their Volunteer Celebration Luncheon 

Tuesday, April 23 at 12:00 p.m. at  

Gaylord United Church of Christ.   

A musical show featuring Allen Carlson  

will begin at 1:00 p.m.    

RSVP to Kathy Wiste at 507-237-8706  

if you plan to attend. 

~ 

Singing Friends Chorus Spring Concert 

Sunday, May 5 - 2:00 p.m. at Gaylord UCC. 

The Singing Friends Chorus, a Central Minnesota 

Choral Ensemble, will present its 2013 Spring Con-

cert at Gaylord United Church of Christ. During the 

concert, a free-will offering will be taken.  When the 

concert is over, dessert and coffee will be served.                   

            Hope you can join us. 

 

  

 

 

 

 

Gaylord Area Chamber of Commerce 

Invites you and your guests to attend their  

“Spring Fling” Dinner  

and Annual Awards Program at the  

Oak Terrace Retirement Center  

Saturday, April 6, 2013. 

6:00 p.m. - Social Hour with open bar 

7:00 - Dinner         7:45 - Awards Program 
 

Followed by Dick Kimmel & Co. singing their  

traditional style of bluegrass gospel and country. 

Cost is $15/person.  Call Kathy Jensen at  

ProGrowth Bank to make your reservation. 

 

 

 
 

 

6 



 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

April  Birthdays 
 

02 ....................................................... Dennis Schultz 

05 ............................................................ Mike Walsh 

05…….……………………............ Sandy Wentzloff  

06 ............................................................ Eric Schultz 

07…….……… ............................. Michael Klimmek 

07…………………………………. .........Stacy Pauly 

08 ……………………………………….Alex Gasow 

10 …………………………………..Lauren Keithahn 

10 .................................................. Anthony Pomplun 

11 ………………………………………..Jeff Meyer 

13 ……………………………………… . Barb Max 

15 ......................................................... Tom Freeman 

21 ..................................................... Eileen Campbell 

23 ……………………………………….Dylan Pauly 

30……………………….Brady Meyer, Brock Meyer 

 

 

The United Church of Christ 

318 4th Street—P.O. Box 385 

Gaylord, MN  55334 

Return service requested 

 

United Church of Christ 

318 4th Street 

P.O. Box 385 

Gaylord, MN  55334-0385 
507-237-2595  0r 507-237-5846 

Office—uccgaylord@gmail.com  

Pastor—hankcampbellucc@newulmtel.net          

This newsletter is a monthly publication of the  

United Church of Christ, Gaylord.  

Sunday Worship - 11:00 a.m. 

Coffee-Fellowship Hour - 9:45 a.m. 

Sunday School - 10:00 a.m.  

Communion is the 1st Sunday of the month 

Pastor - Rev. Hank Campbell 

Council President - Pauline Marlinski 

Church Secretary - Cindy Johnson 

 


